SIRA ROADS and DRAINAGE SUBCOMMITTEE


Notes from Meeting at Pittwater Council 
9 – 10am, Wednesday 27 January 2016

Attendees:
Pittwater Council – Paul Davies, James Phan, Andrew Davies, David Munday, Michelle Carter, Mark Salvaterra
	SIRA – Sharon Kinnison, Cass Gye, Tim Jacobs

Purpose of meeting:
· Meet new staff – Paul Davies on leave/retiring later in the year
· Review the Capital Improvement Program (CIP) 
· Discuss other maintenance issues
· Any other business as needs be

Capital Improvement Program
· Paul Davies confirmed that work was about to commence on the pits on Richard Road adjacent to Bells ( CIP Council Items M,N,O,K )
· The drain under the road at Item G – Robertson Road was subject to checking the legality of discharging adjacent to properties 
· There was a small residue of Storm Funding remaining, which had to be spent in the Hilda Avenue/Thompson Street area
· Materials storage options were being investigated at the Cargo-Leahvera Reserve area and at the existing depot area near Fireshed
· Cass offered to speak to affected locals at Cargo-Leahvera Reserve and follow up with rubbish and dumped car removal from the area.
· The role of the ranger in assisting with removal of parked items including cars and trailers on the road verge was to be investigated
· David would draft and issue a works advice notice when details were finalised
· The current CIP remained focussed on completing all the pits and their associated drains. The two subsequent years remained draft and indicative. Feedback was welcome. Adjustments could be made to the sequence as required. 
· Once all the pits and drains were completed, the priority was to prepare the Roads Design and Works Plan, with associated surveys and design work that was a prerequisite to seeking funding and budget provision for the works. This work could take approximately 2 years, roughly 12 months for consultation (between Council Departments and with the community) and 12 months for planning and submissions for funding. At this stage the priority was to commence with fine tuning the existing road design for Sector 1 – Cargo to Bells, and then to progress through each of the subsequent sectors in sequence.

Maintenance
· Paul Davies advised that while the pit work was being done in Richard Road, Pino would be doing general maintenance works on roads and roadside drains. 
· SIRA was invited to identify any particular priorities for roadside drain clearance, road repair, and general maintenance.

Council Depot Proposal
· Paul Davies advised that at this stage the Council priority is for better environmental treatment of existing depot areas.
· He advised that the Roads Plan will need to solve the issues raised previously of the need for an access ramp, batching plant site, on Island materials and equipment storage, etc. These issues would be incorporated in the proposed two year planning process.
· Paul Davies stated that works could continue linking drainage lines while issue of the Traffic Management Plan and on-going issues of storage and access were worked out


Any Other Business

Damage to roads caused by Island based contractors
SIRA raised the issue of damage being caused to the coldmix road surface in various locations. The damage was being caused in part by Scotland Island based contractors with inappropriate vehicles or inappropriate equipment operating practices. 

Paul Davies advised that Council currently had no power to regulate vehicle usage on the Island as the roads were designated as public roads and any registered vehicle could be used on a public road. It would need closure of the public roads and a Council licensing regime for vehicles to achieve control over the type of vehicles used. Further community consultation to be carried out on the Traffic Management Plan. Council still awaiting a final response to the proposal for special conditional registration for Scotland Island from RMS.

Construction commencement at 139 Thompson Street
SIRA raised the issue of vehicle access up Thompson Street where it was understood construction was about to re-commence at Lot 139.  The concern was the risk of damage to the drains and road edges at the narrow section of Thompson Street below Lot 139.

· Paul Davies advised he was not aware of the Development Approval consent and any conditions associated with use of Thompson Street to access the site in question. He advised that his department had little capacity to influence the terms of Development Approvals.  

· It was acknowledged that Council had the ability to place conditions or monitor DA’s granted for Scotland Island more closely in relation to road damage on access. It was agreed that some liaison with the department approving DA’s was necessary.






